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Mr. President of the Council,   
Secretary General,   
Excellencies, Distinguished Delegates, 

On behalf of the Government of the Republic of Nauru, I wish to express our sincere 
appreciation to the Government of Qatar for hosting this important conference, and 
to ICAO for its continued leadership in promoting facilitation as a cornerstone of 
global aviation. 

The theme of this year’s conference—“Facilitating the Future of Air Transport”—
resonates deeply with us. For a Small Island Developing State like Nauru, air 
connectivity is not a convenience; it is a necessity. It is our bridge to essential 
services, economic opportunity, and regional solidarity. 

We recognize that the future of air transport must be safe, secure, efficient, and 
inclusive. In this regard, Nauru has taken steps to improve facilitation at our 
borders, including progressing toward compliance with ICAO Annex 9 standards 
and laying the groundwork for future integration of passenger data systems and 
digital credentials. These are not small tasks for a small country, but we are 
committed to doing our part. 

However, our challenges remain significant. Like many SIDS, we face technical, 
financial, and capacity constraints that limit our ability to implement facilitation 
reforms at the pace of larger states. We therefore welcome the discussions at this 
conference and encourage ICAO and development partners to continue supporting 
States with targeted assistance, especially those most vulnerable and remote. 



Looking ahead, we stand ready to work with others on regional solutions that 
promote shared systems, common training, and technical cooperation. These 
initiatives are key to ensuring that no country is left behind in the journey toward a 
more seamless global aviation system. 

Let me close by reaffirming Nauru’s commitment to ICAO’s facilitation agenda and 
to the collective goals outlined in the forthcoming Doha Ministerial Declaration. 

Thank you, Mr. President. 


